FEBRUARY 2019

Manordeifi Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Newchapel Reading Room on Tuesday 12th of February 2019 at
7.45p.m

123. PRESENT

Clirs - Mr Alan Ford (Chairman), Mr Alan Wilson, Mrs Margery Sullivan, Mr Aled Lewis ,

Mrs Liz Hall, and County ClIr John Davies (Deputy Clerk).

124. APOLOGIES

M/s Caroline Davies

125. Minutes of the monthly meeting held on the 8" January 2019.

After circulation of the minutes, they were signed by the Chairman as a correct record. It was a
unanimous decision proposed by ClIr Alan Wilson and seconded by Clir Liz Hall.

Matters arising_from the minutes of the last meeting.

126. Awaiting invoice from Emyr Evans for erecting the Notice Board — was noted.

127. LDP — Response to consultation and update from Seminar. Councillors noted the response
and both Clirs Sullivan and Wilson were very complementary of the recent seminar.

128. Bench for Millennium Garden - Clerk was instructed to get a quote for a basic bench.

Correspondence

129. Planning Application 18/0996/PA - Development of a 4.2kw ground mount solar system with
15no0. solar panels mounted on proprietary ballet filled bases (tubes) — Llechryd Cricket Club — it
was decided not to make any observations.

Financial Matters
130. Balance as of 12/02/19— Treasures Acc £3,095.95p — was noted.
131. Annual Rentals - Abercych Village Hall -5 x £15 = £75
Newchapel Reading Room — 5 x £15; = £75 + £60 energy cost for the
defibrillator at the Reading Room Newchapel. Total due = £135.00
Both rental payments were approved.
132. Half year salary to Clerk - £600 + £150 costs = £750.00 — was approved for payment.
133. It was agreed to make the following annual donations to non Community based charities, -
Wales Air Ambulance £40, Paul Sartori Foundation £40, Pembrokeshire YFC £30,
Cardigan CAB £40, Clebran £30, Pembrokeshire Royal Welsh Show Appeal £40.

Any other business

134. Councillors expressed concern to the pending new arrangements for recycling domestic
waste. The introduction of kerbside collection was a matter of significant concern to the
members. Clerk was instructed to write to Cllr Cris Tomos Cabinet member for Environment to
ascertain what exactly was being proposed and to outline the members concerns.

135. ClIr Alan Ford suggested a notice board should be located on the wall of the old school yard
Abercych as very few people enter the Millennium garden to read the current board. Members
had mixed views on the matter, it was suggested in the first instance to ascertain whether the
owners of the wall would allow a notice board to be placed on their wall.

Date and venue of next meeting
136. Monthly meeting Tuesday 12th March 2019 at Abercych at 7.45pm

The meeting closed at 8.55

Signed as a true record by the Chairman Date



